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EOFY WOOW!!!! 
Well… we have all started 
to wind down and conduct 
all our handovers in our 
District from Leo’s and 
Lions Clubs, District, 
Multiple District and 
International.  We will be all 

celebrating what we have achieved in the past 12 
months and looking into the future to what we will 
achieve in the next 12 months but also planning 
for the next 3 > 5 years. 

About this time exactly 12 months ago I was in 
Rockhampton with fellow Q District Governors 
watching the Lions International Convention and 
being sworn in virtually, now I am writing my last 
newsletter as Q1 District Governor for 2021/2022.  
Since then, there has been some virtual club 
meetings, cabinet meeting – even hybrid 
however, we are experiencing less virtual 
meetings as restrictions have eased.  

Below I have listed some statistics of what Clubs 
have achieved which have been recorded on 
MyLCI.  

•   Many clubs have been either raising funds to  
    donate to ALF or direct to other Lions Clubs to  
    assist in the Flood recovery efforts – A BIG  
    THANK YOU on behalf of everyone for  
    your support 

•   Participating in projects/event which cover our  
    5 Global Causes (Diabetes, Vision,  
    Environment, Hunger and Childhood Cancer)  
    don’t forget to get those lovely banner printed  
    with these shown 

•   For clubs who are participating in the ‘Plant a  
    Seed of Hope’ where the aim is to have 75  
    gardens in Australia – Thank you 

•   Clubs have reported the following 
    o  Number of Hours Volunteers: 56,686 hours 
    o  Clubs Reporting: 76% 
    o  Total Funds Donated: $14,162.70 

•   Membership as of 25th June: 
    o  Added members: 158 
    o  Dropped members: 253 
    o  District Total Membership: 1414 

•   Leadership (online Learning in the Learn) 
    o  Learning Events in FY: 71 
    o  Participants in FY: 387 
    o  Unique Participants in FY: 119 

During this year we have experienced several 
floods over our District and I cannot thank 
everyone enough for all the tireless hard work and 
dedication to our community.  We have not only 
had devastation here is our District but in Tonga 
and Ukraine I wish to Thank you for supporting 
these appeals as well.   I know that all our work is 
greatly appreciated and everyone should be 
proud and talk to everyone you know about what 
you have supported. 

My deepest and sincere thoughts are with 
everyone who have been affected by the flooding 
over the last few months, we are a resilient bunch, 
however, please ensure you look after each other 
as well to ensure that everyone is safe and well.  

Leos Thank you for your service to our community 
as well and I understand that it has been hard for 
some Lions Clubs to get into the schools due to 
restrictions, please persist and do what you can to 
continue to engage with our Youth.  Don’t forget 
we have the ability to use the phone and 
Zoom/Teams to still keep in touch with our Leo’s 
and mentor them.  Congratulations on those 
Leo’s who have received a District Governor Serve 
with H.E.A.R.T award.  
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Reflection on the last 12 months 

I have listed some key event or goals which 
District Cabinet have achieved: 

•   1 Day Convention held at Kooralbyn Valley in  
    Nov 2021 
•   Hosted a Trivia night – Thank you PDG David  
    Greenup for hosting 
•   Radio Campaign – May 2022 on B105  
    and Triple M 
•   Promotion of Club activities via our District  
    Social Media avenues and an increase in  
    engagements and likes on our pages and we  
    are now on …. TikTok 
•   Membership Enquiries forwarded to clubs = 97 
•   Cabinet, Club and Leo Advisor Training  
    conducted 
•   Assisted with coordinating donations offered  
    throughout the floods, which included Teddys,  
    Fresh and Fresh/Cooked Meals (500 meals) 
•   Training on how to report your services  
    activities on MyLCI  
•   The District Governor team conducting club  
    visits to impart knowledge and provide  
    assistance where required 
•   Have commenced planning a 75th Anniversary  
    combined Q1 & Q3 event 
•   Guiding Lions Course was completed with  
    4 Lions graduating  
•   Updated Asset and Convention Trailer register 
•   Reached out to Vision Australia, Scouts and  
    Girl Guides to see if they would be interested  
    in participating in the Peace Poster, Peace  
    Essay and Children of Courage programs 
•   Updating our Leo Clubs listing and Advisors 
•   All members are now receiving the district  
    newsletter directly via email 
 

 

June Questions to start thinking 
about and actioning: 
1.  Have you reported your Service activities?  
    a. If not, please do as this will help you,  
        District, Multiple District and International to  
        create partnership and apply for grants 

2.  Event Promotions: 
    a. Aim to have a person at every event with  
        ability to approach the community and ask  
        “Do you about Lions”? ensure to have a  
        30 sec elevated pitch ready 

    b. Have promotional material available – great  
        new downloaded files from Lions Australia  
        website and via their Lions Shop 

    c.  Have you thought about going on Radio and  
        doing an interview about your event or even  
        inviting them to broadcast from the event? 

3.  Youth Programs – have you asked the youth 
that participate in the programs to see they are 
interested in joining? 

In my previous articles I have asked you 
questions to think about which were: 

1.  “Why?” are you in Lions? 

2.  Have you set your 3 – 5 year strategic plan or  
    goals for your club? If not Why? 

3.  Have you got a greeter at all your events to  
    approach the community and ask “Do you  
    know Lions do in your community? 

4.  Created a Marketing/Promotion Plan? 

5.  Have you reviewed your Constitution & Policy  
    Minutes? Is it up to date? 
    a. If you are up to date let our CBL Rob know  
        cbl.q1@lions.org.au  
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6.  Have you thought about having an assistant  
    secretary or treasurer to help with you  
    succession planning? 
    a. If you are currently doing this please let our  
        District Leadership Team know  
        glt@lions201q1.org.au  

7.  How can you ensure to have fun while selling  
    Christmas Cakes? 

8.  How can you utilise this time of year to really  
    promote your Lions Club and your  
    achievements this year? 

9.  Have you ensured that you have been  
    reporting your service activities, updating your  
    Lions and Leo membership? 

10.    What is your plan for the next 6 months?  

11.  What are  you going to do to promote your  
      Australia Day events in the community  
      and afar? 

12.  Lions Club Awareness Day is approaching in  
      March, start to plan a promotional event and  
      ensure to have a impactful 30 second elevator  
      pitch, what are your plans? 

13.  Have you thought about implementing a  
      process for your members to have an  
      automatic transfer of $15 p/mth to pay  
      towards their dues? 

14.  Start to plan your changeover event? Maybe a  
      think of a different format… lunch?  
      a.  Start planning your recognition awards now 
           and order to arrive in time 

15.  Are you using the following social media  
      outlets? Did you know the District is NOW  
      ON TIKTOK? 
      a.  Facebook, Youtube, Twitter, Instagram,  
      TikTok  

16.  Have you started to mentoring your newly  
      elected members in their next years term  
      position? What about inviting them to  
      help/shadow you in your current role? 

17.  What are you planning to do to celebrate 75  
      years of Lionism in Australia in September? 

18.  Are you going to recognise your members,  
      sponsors, donors at your changeover? 
      a.  It is very important to say “Thank you” to  
           your sponsors or people who have assisted  
           your club. 

      b. Have you invited your sponsors/donor to a  
           function to see the end result of a project  
           which they have helped you with?  

Thank you to all the cabinet officers who have 
assisted in their roles this year to either promote 
foundations and projects, visiting clubs, writing 
newsletter articles to impart knowledge to our 
clubs.  

I would like to wish DGE Ian and the incoming 
executive and cabinet officers all the best for the 
2022/2023 year!! 

It has been a pleasure leading our District 
throughout the last 12 months, Thank you for 
entrusting me to be your District Governor this 
year.  It has been great visiting clubs and learning 
more about what our organisation has done – all I 
ask is please tell people your achievements this 
should not be a secret anymore.  There are 
people out there that want to serve but they don’t 
really know what we actually do and what the 
impact is.   

I wish everyone all the very best and I am always 
around to provide a helping with hand or answer 
any questions.   

 

Remember we are: 
Volunteers 

and we 
Serve with H.E.A.R.T.
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Carl Miller ZC8

 
Denise Jackson ZC3

 
Euan Stevens ZC7

 
Ian Bruning 1VDG

 
John Clark Leo 

Coordinator

 
Jorge Salles GLT Training 

& Development

 
Kerry Kilpatrick ZC10

 
Mark McCosker 
Newletter Editor

Michael McDonald 
Membership & Lions 

Awareness Day

 
Narelle Parkins IPDG  

& ZC4

Natalie Reinke Peace 
Poster & Children of 

Courage

 
Paul Krahnen ZC5

 
Savva Argyrou 2VDG
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of the year 
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Planting Seeds  
of Hope 

 
Robina Lions Club has been conversing with City of 
Gold Coast for some time about the 75 years Lions 
Celebration Garden.  Council have given us a plot in 
the Display Gardens section of the Benowa Botanical 
Gardens at Ashmore.  The Mayor Tom Tate will be 
officially opening the garden at 10 am on 7th 
September and we have asked the DG Elect Ian 
Bruning to be there as well to officiate. 

Council are providing a birthday cake and a coffee van 
will also be there.  We are asking if as many Lions as 
possible could attend to make it a great celebration as 
Council is providing a photographer as well. 

The Garden will stay in place for 12 months, be in Lions 
colours and have a Lions Logo and 75 years planted in 
flowers.  The garden will be refreshed in 6 months and 
our guests at the Multiple District Convention in 2023 
will be invited to view the garden as well. 

  

 

 

 

It would be great to have a sea of Lions shirts at the 
celebration and we are trying to have the media there 
as well so will be a great promotion for Lions. 

 Vicky Clark 
 
Secretary 
ROBINA LIONS CLUB 
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President Lion Tony Lickiss presenting Lion Roz Knights 
with the "Serve with H.E.A.R.T"  

District Governors Award 

President Bernadette presenting Vicky with the Service 
with Heart award. 

The Award was presented to our Secretary Vicky Clark  

Vicky was awarded the Service with HEART as 
Secretary of Robina Lions Club,  she serves our 
community with Honesty, Empathy, Acceptance, 
Respect Trust 

Vicky, as secretary has the Robina Lions Club phone 
with her and is the first point of contact for our club 

When you search on line for clubs on the Gold Coast, 
Robina Lions Club seems to come up first, thus Vicky 
receives some very unusual and interesting calls. 

Thus Vicky receives an average of 10 calls daily and as 
the voice of Robina Lions she answers every call with 
an open heart. 

Vicky gives each caller the time, assistance, 
understanding and guidance required and is often 
going above and beyond for many callers. 

One call Vicky recently received Vicky went well above 
and beyond to assist the family in need. 

Vicky searched and called a number of organisations 
and Lions Clubs to get the much needed and valuable 
assistance this family required. 

I think she would have made over 30 calls in the 
following days to assist this family and they were very 
grateful.   

The Lions community came together to provide 
immediate and ongoing assistance to this family. 

Vicky, although she carries the name of Robina Lions 
Club Secretary she is the beating HEART (Honesty, 
Empathy, Acceptance, Respect Trust) that keeps our 
club running. 

   

 Bernadette Allen 
President
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Capalaba Lions  
Changeover 

Last Saturday 18th June, the Lions Club of 
Capalaba hosted their annual Changeover 
event for the first time in three years due to 
Covid. Past president Graham Ericksen 
welcomed incoming president Christine 
Cufflin to the role and inducted the board of 
directors for 2022-23. 

Christine, who joined the club two years ago, 
said she was delighted to take on the role, 
“Thank you and congratulations to our now 
Immediate Past President Graham,” she said. 
“Your dedication, leadership and ability to 

generate fresh ideas has truly shaped our club 
to be the one it is today – a happy and 
healthy one.” 

Christine first got involved with the Lions Club 
after her three daughters joined their school’s 
Leos Club. “All three girls participated in the 
Youth of the Year competition and Nicole also 
received a very generous high school 
scholarship from Lions Capalaba, which 
supported her financially through her final 
three years of schooling. I wanted to give 
back to the local community and show my 
gratitude for the wonderful opportunities the 
Lions Club gave my girls”. 

“Thank you to local members Don Brown MP 
for Capalaba, Henry Pike MP for Bowman for 

attending today and 
for their work 
representing the local 
community.  

“It’s important that 
the Lions continue 
maintaining our 
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presence in the local community and there 
are so many opportunities for us to 
collaborate and work on joint projects with 
you.” 

State member for Capalaba 
Don Brown congratulated 
Mr Ericksen for his three 
years of service as 
president in the 
community. “I look forward 
to working with Christine, 
who I’ve known for some 
time,” he said. “I have 
worked with Christine for 
half a decade at the 
Alexandra Hills State High 
P&C and now look forward to again working 
with her in her new role.” 

Local organisations 
who attended the 
Changeover, 
included the Lions 
Medical Research 
Foundation (LMRF), 
Sailability Bayside, 
Redland 
Community Centre 
and Redland 
Museum. “Thank 
you to LMRF, 
Sailability Bayside, Redland Community 
Centre and Redland Museum for coming 
today and we look forward to supporting you 
again this year,” Christine said. 

At the event, the Lions Club of Capalaba 
handed all four of the organisations checks 

ranging from $1,000-$5,000. 

Sailability Bayside, who run sailing trips from 
Manly for people with a disability, were 

awarded a $5,000 cheque. 

“We just want to thank the Lions 
for all the money they’ve raised for 
us over the past year”, Wayne 
Norris said,  

“Without your donations we 
wouldn’t be able to bring the 
smiles to so many faces.” 

This year alone, the Lions Club of 
Capalaba has donated a staggering 
$174,000 to the local community, 
most notably $58,000 to LMRF who 

provide funding for health and cancer 
research. 

Raffle tickets sold at the Changeover event 
raised over $400, which will be donated to 
the Redland City Animal Shelter to buy 
blankets, food and toys for the animals. 

Nicole Phillips District Governor was emcee 
and inducted the board for of directors for 
2022-23, it was great to see Lions from 
Calamvale, Brisbane Camp Hill Carindale, 
Redland City, Redland Bay Victoria Point, 
Sandstone Point and Apple Maq join us for 
the changeover.  It is great to see clubs 

supporting each other. 

 

Lion Christine Cufflin 

Preident, Social Media/Public Relations 
LIONS CLUB of CAPALABA INC. 
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‘Every time you tear off a 

calendar, you present a 
new place for new ideas 
and progress.’  
Australian Lions Hearing Dogs (ALHD) has just 

launched our 2023 Calendar! The calendar, like all 

before, features adorable ‘shoots of our pooch’-es this 

year. All our dogs in training are hard at work, 

preparing for the day when they can get out there and 

do what they do best: support and change the lives of 

people who are deaf and hard of hearing! 

Our pooches have worked hard and deserve the 

respect and recognition of our popular calendar.  

Happy and poised on the 2023 calendar cover is our 

beloved Bear, a Pomeranian mix who's a part of the 

rescue program. He was adopted from Yorke Peninsula 

Puppy Rescue and joined our team in February 2022. 

Under Cadet Hearing Dog Trainer Carly’s tutelage, 

Bear has taken all lessons in his stride and mastered 

almost all his training where he now is on the final and 

most important step – what to do when the smoke 

alarm goes off. ALHD believes Bear will graduate with 

flying colours as he is a highly-focused and motivated 

dog, one who rarely takes his eyes off his trainer, and 

will do almost anything for a treat! With how well 

things are going, Bear has been scheduled to meet his 

client in September 2022! 

If you’re keen to see more adorable faces on your wall, 

or interested in supporting ALHD, check out the array 

of merchandise on our website shop on 

www.lionshearingdogs.com.au/shop 

 

Belinda Henschke 

Lions Hearing Dogs

!
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My name is Victoria, I am a new member the Logan 

Underwood Lions association however this is not the 

first time I have been associated with Lions. I had the 

great pleasure and opportunity of being part of a Leo 

Club during my high school years. I have very fond 

memories of my time as a Leo and thoroughly enjoyed 

the friendships made and of course our fundraising 

endeavours (particularly selling roses on St Valentine’s 

Day!) 

I can attribute my understanding of what it means to 

serve the wider community from the mentoring our Leo 

Club received from the local Lions association; and with 

that in mind I ask that you take this on board and 

consider the benefits of mentoring or sponsoring a Leo 

Club, as it is from these Leo cubs of that great Lions 

can be born.  

 

Victoria Wierstra

PAGE 14

JUNE 2022

https://lions201q1.org.au

/resources/qr-codes/

AVAILABLE  

FOR CLUBS  
TO DOWNLOAD:

QR Codes

Ready  
to use
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The  
Global 
Leadership  
Team  
 

 

•   Lion Kee Cheung (Coordinator, Brisbane Chinese) 

•   Lion Jorge Salles (Brisbane Camp Hill Carindale) 

•   Lion Wendy Poole (Goonellabah-Wollongbar  

    and District) 

 

ADVANCED LIONS 
LEADERSHIP INSTITUTE (ALLI) 
EXPERIENCE 

The program is aimed for Lions pursuing additional 

leadership roles and responsibilities in their respective 

zones, regions, and districts. 

 

Dates: 27-29 May 2022     
Location: Brisbane (Hotel Grand Chancellor Brisbane)    

 

Participants sharing their ALLI 
experience 

 

1. Lion Tim Trainor  
   (Logan Underwood) 
“The ALLI course I have just attended in Brisbane was 

brilliant.  The facilitators, content, delivery, and the 

opportunity to interact with so many of my fellow Lions 

was a fantastic experience. 

LCIF and the Learning and Development team are 

outstanding.  I really enjoyed the professionalism, 

enthusiasm and the challenge that was so evident on 

this course. 

For me I learnt a great deal about Lions, meet new 

faces, enjoyed the fellowship and I am very grateful for 

the opportunity to have participated in a truly inspiring 

Institute. 

Benefits of this course included Leadership, Conflict 

resolution, Service Journey resources, delegation, 

Developing Extraordinary teams, Developing the Lions 

Leaders of tomorrow, succession planning, S.W.A.T 

analysis and promoting the Lions Image. 

I look forward to serving my fellow Lions with 

knowledge and the confidence to develop further in 

lions. 

Thank you to those in my District 201 Q1 who 

nominated and supported my application for ALLI. 

I would certainly recommend ALLI to all Lions who wish 

to advance their skills and knowledge for the benefit of 

all Lions.” 

 

2. Lion Kerry Kilpatrick  
   (Brisbane Camp Hill Carindale) 
“It was a great experience and thoroughly enjoyable I 

am so glad I was able to attend. The conversations and 

camaraderie were fantastic and I made some great new 

friends that I will be in touch with for years to come. 

 

The presenters I had were first class, they knew their 

material and presented in an engaging way and 

facilitated discussions. 

The benefits I saw where a number of specific topics - 

conflict resolution, a better understanding of grants 

available, presentation skills, building leaders for 

tomorrow. That said I think one of the most beneficial 

things were talking to other Lions and seeing how 

things are done differently in other clubs and districts; 

this is invaluable. 

I would recommend this to any Lion that wants to 

increase their knowledge and advance on the 

Leadership route.” 

 

3. Euan Stevens (Logan Village) 
“What an amazing weekend (3 days actually) attending 

and completing the Advanced Lions Leadership 

Institute (ALLI) program at the Hotel Grand Chancellor 

Brisbane. 

An incredible experience. Three long days of learning 

& bonding with a fantastic group of like-minded 

people from all over the country. 

It wasn't all just work work work ..... a lot of fun too and 
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https://lions201q1.org.au
/resources/q1-hub/

TAKE  
ANOTHER  

LOOK...

helpful 
Resources

a few end-of-day therapeutic beverages were thrown in 

as well just to take the edge off 😂😂. 

I have no doubt that this program will benefit all of us 

as we continue on our Lions journeys & I look forward 

to renewing acquaintances in the future. 

Kudos to the Institute organizers & facilitators for 

delivering a wonderful and very informative program. 

The only thing I would possibly add is ...... if you get 

the opportunity to apply/attend, DO IT! You won't 

regret it! 

Thank you for the opportunity.” 

 

4. Natalie Reinke  
   (Redland Bay - Victoria Point) 
“I was thankful to be accepted to attend ALLI as I have 

participated in RLLI (Regional Lions Leadership 

Institute) and ELLI (Emerging Lions Leadership 

Institute). By attending ALLI I build on my previously 

learnt skills from past leadership Institute. The Institute 

started before we arrived with us connecting with our 

preselected group members to complete group 

assignments. This was a great way to meet some fellow 

Lions from different Districts in Australia and instil 

teamwork within us - just as Lions should.  

While at the Institute I was able to meet and chat with 

Lions from our MD District and form new friendships. 

The instructors were passionate and lead informative 

classes on a range of topics. There were opportunities 

for individuals to complete activities and time for 

collaborating with others and sharing with the class 

group. We were divided into two groups with the same 

schedule and there were some combined topics for 

both classes. 

Lots of opportunities for social interactions with breaks 

and dinners spent together as we spent the whole 

three days together having the opportunity to 

converse with fellow Lions to gain new perspectives.” 

 

Global Leadership Coordinator 

Kee Cheung 

Email: GLT@lions201q1.org.au 
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HAVE YOU BOOKED YET 
FOR THE ANZI-PACIFIC 
FORUM? 

23-25 SEPTEMBER 2022 

CAIRNS, TROPICAL NORTH 
QUEENSLAND 
 

The ANZI-Pacific Forum is less than  

3 months away, so you need to plan 

now to be in Cairns in September to 

be part of it.  

The Forum provides a rare opportunity for you to 

attend an international Lions event in ‘your own 

backyard’. It is a place where you can learn something 

new, recharge your batteries and find new inspiration 

in Lions’ service. It also gives newer Lions a chance to 

get some idea of the scope of Lions projects and 

activities.  

You can meet the current International President and 

other high-profile figures within Lions International. You 

can interact with the presenters in the small-group 

seminars, and enjoy the friendship and fellowship of 

like-minded people from near and far.  

The Pullman Hotel is the venue for the Forum and the 

two evening functions. Discounted rooms are available 

there, but there are plenty of other accommodation 

options in Cairns. Don’t leave it too late … it will be 

school holidays so bookings will be heavy. 

Visit the website for more details and register now: 

www.lionsanzipacificforum.com 

We hope you will join us for a great weekend of 

‘tropical kindness’ in Cairns. 

 

Lion Toni Lanphier 
Chair - ANZI-Pacific Forum Committee 
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FOR SALE  

Various Badges! 

ALL MONIES RAISED WILL BE SPLIT BETWEEN  
Lions Prostate Cancer Research and 

Treatment Project & Big Red Kidney Bus.   

Nominate your price per badge, however,  

the minimum is $5 per badge plus postage!.  

Please send the badge number/s, the $ amount,  

your name and contact number to 

 info.q1@lions.org.au  

and we will be in contact to get your post address. 

More Photos: 

https://www.facebook.com/District201Q1Lions/photos/pcb.3184911001

727612/3184910391727673

District Governors Pin Serve with H.E.A.R.T  

$5 each

Lions  Australia
Planting  

seeds of  hope  
since 1947

lionsclubs.org.au
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Taking the pain out of semi-
annual dues 
There is one thing that Lions are rightly proud of – we 

pay our own way!  Unlike many voluntary organisations, 
Lions members do not use publicly donated funds to cover 

operational costs.  Every member pays fees from their own 
pocket to cover the administration at club, district, national 

and international level. 

This means we can confidently tell the public: 

‘100% of your donated funds goes to our humanitarian 
causes.’  

 

Spreading the cost 
Lions members are diverse. We are working people, young people, retirees and pensioners all 
contributing to the valuable work of our clubs.  We recognise that it may be harder for some of 
our members to meet the cost of dues every six months, particularly if there are other costs to 
manage, like club dinners. 

Of course, the cost of dues is usually less than $5 per week, so why not ‘spread the load’.  With the 
agreement of the club Board and Treasurer, why not let your members pay on a periodic basis? 

You can do this by either: 

• Encouraging members to “direct deposit” on a periodic basis, or 
• Setting up a “Direct Debit” through a third-party company or your bank. 

If your members were to set up a direct deposit of $10 per fortnight (or an amount that will 
cover your club fees) into your administration fund, this will cover the cost of dues.  This 
benefits the members and the club. 

For the member, it spreads the cost into manageable amounts. For the Club Treasurer, it means 
that they won’t have to chase members for dues ever again.  It also means that if a member 
resigns, they will have paid their dues up until the date of resignation.  

There is, of course, some additional book-keeping work that will need to be considered 

Other support 
For some members, the cost of a club dinner every month, or fortnight, may be onerous. 

Clubs may wish to consider commencing meetings with a purely social dinner, allowing members 
to join for the formal meeting afterwards.  Alternatively, clubs could commence with a meeting, 
and allow members to choose if they wish to stay for dinner. 

Let’s consider ways to not only be flexible, but make membership affordable for everyone, so that 
we can continue to help our communities and make a real difference. 
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Now available  

promotional  
videos  
create by Lions Australia  
available to share 
https://www.youtube.com/c/LionsAustralia_we_serve

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=
3jitthmvKlM

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=
TdF1S7M_FLc

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=
wr1Q462QGzc

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=
aLlni3ltTnQ
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Don’t Forget to View the  Public Shared District Calendar  
upcoming events, Reminders And awareness days. 
 https://lions201q1.org.au/resources/district-calendar/ 
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Save the date  
 

WHEN:     !"#$"%#&'()!"(*"+,"-."/(0100(21(&-((

(

WHERE:  34,&$56(7&/#"$%8(901 :%;-4/"(<4&#8(3"$4=&(

(

EVENT: >??565&@(4+"$5$A(4?()B('"&/%(4?(C54$%(5$(:D%,/&@5&(
7&/#"$(.'E((

                          F&'4/(G4-(G&,"(&$#(H7(I@"6,(J&$(3/D$5$A((

(

ININVITITED:  :@@(C54$%(5$(012K2(H5%,/56,(((

(

RSVP:  92#!(:DAD%,8(0100((

(

(

(

                             (

!



I N C O M I N G  D I S T R I C T
G O V E R N O R

I A N  B R U N I N G
&

O U T G O I N G  D I S T R I C T
G O V E R N O R

N I C O L E  P H I L L I P S

I N V I T E  Y O U  T O  O U R  D I S T R I C T
2 0 1 Q 1  C H A N G E O V E R  D I N N E R

6 . 3 0 P M  F O R  7 . 0 0 P M
$ 4 9 . 0 0  P E R  P E R S O N

M E N :  D I N N E R  O R  L O U N G E  S U I T S
L A D I E S :  A F T E R  F I V E  

SATURDAY 23 JULY 2022

SOUTHPORT YACHT CLUB
1 MACARTHUR PARADE

MAIN BEACH 

R S V P  B Y  0 8  J U L Y  T O  C A B I N E T  S E C R E T A R Y   
 C A B S E C . Q 1 @ L I O N S . O R G . A U

P A Y M E N T  B Y  D I R E C T  D E P O S I T  T O
A N Z  B S B  0 1 4 2 0 2  A C C O U N T  9 0 0 1  9 5 2 2 9  

P L E A S E  U S E  N A M E / M O B I L E  A S  R E F E R E N C E
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The Digital version of The Lion is available  
on our website here. 

 https://lionsclubs.org.au/keep-in-touch/

https://lionsclubs.org.au/members/lions-australia-75-years-and-counting/

Lions  
Australia

lionsclubs.org.au

Planting  
seeds of  hope  

since 1947

Lions  
Australia

Planting seeds of hope 
since 1947

lionsclubs.org.au

Lions  Australia
Planting  

seeds of  hope  
since 1947

lionsclubs.org.au
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Position                                                                 Title                Name              Surname              Email 
DISTRICT GOVERNOR                       DG              Nicole        Phillips             DG.Q1@lions.org.au 
1ST VICE DISTRICT GOVERNOR       VDG1         Ian             Bruning           1VDG.Q1@lions.org.au 
2ND VICE DISTRICT GOVERNOR      VDG2         Savva        Argyrou           2VDG.Q1@lions.org.au 
IMMEDIATE PAST DISTRICT GOVERNOR   IPDG           Narelle      Parkins            IPDG@lions201q1.org.au 
CABINET SECRETARY                                           Di               McCrae           cabsec.q1@lions.org.au 
CABINET TREASURER                                           Bruce         Mellor             cabtreas.q1@lions.org.au 
CONSTITUTION & BY-LAWS              PDG           Rob           Johnson          cbl@lions201q1.org.au 
MINUTE SECRETARY                                             Pat             Hawkins           assist.cabsec@lions201q1.org.au 
DG ADVISORY                                    PDG           Peter         Ho OAM         DGA1@lions201q1.org.au 
DG ADVISORY                                    PDG           Peter         Dean               DGA2@lions 201q1.org.au 
REGION/ZONE PROJECT COORDINATOR    PDG           Peter         Ho OAM         RZPC@lions201q1.org.au 
* ZONE 1                                                                Steve         Symonds         ZC1@lions201q1.org.au 
* ZONE 2                                                                Derek        Audus              ZC2@lions201q1.org.au 
* ZONE 3                                                                Denise       Jackson           ZC3@lions201q1.org.au 
* ZONE 4                                                                Sharon       McDonald       ZC4@lions201q1.org.au 
* ZONE 5                                                                Paul           Krahnen          ZC5@lions201q1.org.au 
* ZONE 6                                                                Paul           Sime                ZC6@lions201q1.org.au 
* ZONE 7                                                                Euan          Stevens           ZC7@lions201q1.org.au 
*  ZONE 8                                                               Carl            Miller               ZC8@lions201q1.org.au 
*  ZONE 9                                                               Mark          Shi                   ZC9@lions201q1.org.au 
* ZONE 10                                                              Kerry          Kilpatrick         ZC10@lions201q1.org.au 
* ZONE 11                                                              Christine    Forrest            ZC11@lions201q1.org.au 
* ZONE 12                                                              Jenny        Rainbird          ZC12@lions201q1.org.au 
* ZONE 13                                                              Phillip        Gall                  ZC13@lions201q1.org.au 
GST COORDINATOR                                             Jenny         Maguire          GST@lions201q1.org.au 
GLT COORDINATOR                                             Kee            Cheung           GLT@lions201q1.org.au 
GLT TRAINING AND DELVELOPMENT                 Jorge         Salles               GLT.td@lion 201Q1.org.au 
GLT TRAINING AND DELVELOPMENT                 Wendy       Poole               GLT.td@lions201q1.org.au 
MEMBERSHIP                                                        Michael      McDonald       GMTmembership@lions201q1.org.au 
GMT DIVERSE CLUBS                         PDG           Ken            Mulcahy          GLTdiverseclubs@lions201q.org.au 
CONVENTION SAA 2020                                      Chu            Laurita             SAA2021@lions201q1.org.au 
CONVENTION CHAIRPERSON 2021                    Sharon       McDonald       convention2021@lions201q1.org.au 
CONVENTION CHAIRPERSON 2022                    Jeff            Croll                convention2022@lions201q1.org.au 
PUBLIC RELATIONS AND MEDIA                         Amanda    Harrison          PR1@lions201q1.org.au 
NEWSLETTER EDITOR                                          Mark          McCosker        newsletter@lions201q1.org.au 
WEBMASTER AND IT                                            Kerry          Kilpatrick         it.web@lions201q1.org.au 
CAKES & MINTS                                                    Di               Henderson      cakesandmints@lions201q1.org.au 
LIONS CLUBS INTERNATIONAL FOUNDATION  IPDG           Narelle      Parkins            LCIF@lions201q1.org.au 
AUSTRALIAN LIONS FOUNDATION  IPDG           Narelle       Parkins            ALF @ lions201q1.org.au 
HEALTH PROJECTS                                               Penny        Kourra             healthprojects@lions201q1.org.au 
LEO COORDINATOR                                             John          Clark                leo@lions201q1.org.au 
LEO ASSISTANT                                                     Greg          Woodard         leoassist@lions201q1.org.au 
LIONS AWARENESS DAY                                      Michael      McDonald       lionsawareness_day@lions201q1.org.au 
YOUTH EXCHANGE                           PDG           David         Greenup          youthexchange@lions201q1.org.au 
YOUTH OF THE YEAR                        PDG           David         Greenup          YOTY@lions201q1.org.au 
PEACE POSTER                                                     Natalie       Reinke             peaceposter@lions201q1.org.au 
CHILDREN OF COURAGE                                     Natalie       Reinke             childrenofcourage@lions201q1.org.au 
DISASTER RELIEF COORDINATOR - WEST             Ros            Keim                disasterwest@lions201q1.og.au 
DISASTER RELIEF COORDINATOR - SOUTH   PDG           John          Lynch               disastersouth@lions201q1.org.au

PAGE 30

JUNE 2022

DISTRICT 201q1 - Contact Details


